

Tyersal Community Forum

Date: Wednesday 5th July 2006

Present: Cllr J Jarosz (Chair), Cllr R Lewis, Nicola Price (Area Management), Dorothy Hellawell, M Merriman, B Crawshaw, I Punt, B Watson, M Knowlton, M Walker, G Clarke, M Potapi, J Potter, P Bowers, R Bowers, Sarah Hill, C Murgatroyd, Deborah Rhodes, J Romans, R Stevenson, F Hodgson, S Ward, A Carey, C Hoddell, Mr & Mrs C Hirst, Barbara Ward, John Muldony, J Nicholson, C Grupetta

1.00 WELCOME

1.01 Cllr Jarosz welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2.00 APOLOGIES

2.01 Apologies had been received from Mr & Mrs Clarke, Chris Metcalf and Tony Edwards

3.00 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

3.01 The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record.

4.00 MATTERS ARISING

4.01 11.01 – The timetable for ‘My Bus’ would be circulated at the next meeting. The scheme was now offering a service to 2 schools.

4.02 Phil Joyce informed residents of the free bus in Leeds which could be used to get around the centre of Leeds. This service had been granted further funding for another 6 months to December. Phil will pass leaflets onto Cllr Jarosz on this scheme. Phil informed on the free fare for 60+ scheme which operates after 9.30am. He also informed that the bus service from Tyersal to Leeds would not be extended.

4.03 The rubbish had been removed from the bowling green area, but residents still found access restricting. The maintenance of the area will be passed onto the CAST team to deal with.

5.00 HIGHWAYS ISSUES – STEVE MONKS

5.01 Road repair works in Tyersal would be postponed until November whilst lighting working was carried out in the area. Works on the Crescent, Close and Park were due to be carried out in November. Residents were asked to pass any information on any outstanding work that was deemed dangerous, to Area Management to enable some temporary works to be done.

ACTION

Phil Joyce

Nicola Price



<p>5.02 Steve will investigate the manhole covers that had been covered in tarmac and would resolve the matter in the next 4 weeks.</p>	<p>Steve Monks</p>
<p>5.03 A resident mentioned that the road on Tyersal Garth sloped severely enough to cause a 'lake' near their property. This matter had been reported before, but no action had yet been taken. Steve would carry out a survey on the road.</p>	
<p>6.00 POLICE</p>	
<p>6.01 Residents reported:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Gangs of youths sitting on the gates and the field area at the back of Tyersal Avenue. Some residents felt intimidated by them. PC Rajah will look into this. PC Rajah had spoken to the youths playing football in the street and had moved them on where necessary. • 8-9 youngsters congregating on Tyersal Avenue, setting fire to hay in the field and blowing up kerosene cans. • Youths scratching and vandalising cars on Tyersal Grove. • Much crime was committed after midnight when there was no Police presence 	
<p>6.02 PC Rajah informed that residents needed to report crime and raise complaints about issues causing them concern. This can be done anonymously. Otherwise the Police won't be aware of any problems and PCSO's won't be allocated to the area.</p>	
<p>6.03 Alan Robinson would be invited to the next forum to address residents concerns about speeding on Tyersal. Although there had been no fatalities, residents felt it was imminent, despite the results of the recent traffic survey carried out on Tyersal.</p>	
<p>7.00 COMMUNITY CLEAN UP - JACKIE GILLARD</p>	<p>Sam Woodhead</p>
<p>7.01 Jackie Gillard informed the meeting on a 'community clean up day' for Tyersal. The day would involve the School and residents of the community pulling together to clear Tyersal of litter and any other eyesores on the estate. The event would take place week commencing 17th July 2006. Jackie will send out flyers and posers to remind people.</p>	
<p>8.00 AOB</p>	<p>Sam Woodhead</p>
<p>8.01 Cllr Jarosz reminded residents that Cllrs held surgeries on the last Tuesday of the month at the Tyersal Club for individual issues.</p>	
<p>8.02 A resident complained about the bulk collection services and reported that she had been let down by this. Sam to contact City Services on this.</p>	
<p>8.03 Sam will contact Chris Hodgson about the swings that had recently been removed from Tyersal to see if they are going back.</p>	<p>Sam Woodhead</p>
<p>9.00 DATE OF NEXT MEETING</p>	
<p>9.01 Wednesday 4th October 2006, Tyersal Club.</p>	